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In Korea only the equipment listed in the station permit (license) can be used for amateur radio activity. This is a legacy of Korean war from 1950 to 1953. This regulation started in 1960 when Korea first opened amateur radio and has been continuing till today due to the fact that spies from North Korea have been communicating using HF CW mode. Up until 1980's North Korean spies often used HF CW mode to send messages and many of them were caught by radio direction finding by intelligence agency while transmitting their coded messages. Even up to late 1970s, it was forbidden for amateur radio operators in Korea to contact communist countries.  Nowadays internet, facsimile, email, and cellular phone can be used for spy communications and no known cases of CW usages were revealed recently, thus restricting amateur radio equipment does not help stopping spy activities. KARL has been asking our government to abolish the requirement but it has not been realized yet.
     According to Korean radio law, Korean type-approved radios do not require inspection by our CRMO(Central Radio Management Office) when anyone applying for amateur radio permit. So foreign hams who bring in the same model as Korean type-approved radios are exempt from inspection. But homemade radios and not type-approved radios require inspection. Some foreign tourists who bring in their not type-approved or homemade radios spend a whole day or days to call the CRMO to make an appointment and get their radios inspected. 
    Also there are many cases that the foreign permit applicants cancel their application after discovering that their radios need be inspected after entering Korea. Or some even give up applying for the permit worrying that their radios will be inspected by CRMO. 

In 2004 and 2008, KARL conducted worldwide email surveys about equipment restriction. It turned out only three societies including Japan, Philippines and Israel indicated similar equipment restriction like Korea has.

   The 15th IARU conference three years ago urged governments of certain countries including Korea to abolish equipment restriction on amateur  radio( Resolution 12-H/XV). And we brought the report document to our government but it has not still fully reflected yet.
   Once again if this IARU Region 3 meeting decides and declares or recommends all countries to remove equipment restrictions on amateur radio, it will be helpful for societies like us to persuade their authorities to abolish all equipment restrictions for amateur radio operators. In this Region 3 conference we are asking for help from IARU to our ongoing struggle to persuade our government to abolish this outdated law. 
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